
RCW 82.90.060  Tax reduction—Rules.  (1) Except as otherwise 
provided in this chapter, the recipient of the deferral under this 
chapter must receive a reduction of the amount of state and local 
sales and use tax to be repaid under chapter 161, Laws of 2022 as 
follows:

(a) Fifty percent of the sales and use tax deferred, if the 
department of labor and industries certifies that the eligible 
investment project includes procurement from and contracts with women, 
minority, or veteran-owned businesses; procurement from and contracts 
with entities that have a history of complying with federal and state 
wage and hour laws and regulations; apprenticeship utilization; and 
preferred entry for workers living in the area where the eligible 
investment project is being constructed. In the event that an eligible 
investment project is built without one or more of these standards, 
and a project developer or its designated principal contractor 
demonstrates that it has made all good faith efforts to meet the 
standards but was unable to comply due to lack of availability of 
qualified businesses or local hires, the department of labor and 
industries may certify that the developer complied with one or more 
standards;

(b) Seventy-five percent of the sales and use tax deferred, if 
the department of labor and industries certifies that the eligible 
investment project complies with (a) of this subsection and 
compensates workers at prevailing wage rates as determined by the 
department of labor and industries; or

(c) One hundred percent of the sales and use tax deferred, if the 
department of labor and industries certifies that the eligible 
investment project is developed under a community workforce agreement 
or project labor agreement.

(2)(a) The department of labor and industries must adopt 
emergency and permanent rules to:

(i) Define and set minimum requirements for all labor standards 
identified in subsection (1) of this section as well as documentation 
requirements and a certification process. The certification process 
and timeline must be designed to prevent undue delay to project 
development; and

(ii) Set requirements for all good faith efforts under subsection 
(1)(a) and (b) of this section. Requirements for all good faith 
efforts must be designed to maximize the likelihood that the project 
is completed with the standards, and include: Proactive outreach to 
women, minority, and veteran-owned businesses; advertising in local 
community publications and publications appropriate to identified 
firms and with the office of minority and women's business 
enterprises; participating in community job fairs, conferences, and 
trade shows; and other measures.

(b) The standards for procurement from and contracts with women 
or minority-owned businesses under subsection (1)(a) of this section 
must include a requirement that the recipient of the deferral consult 
with the office of minority and women's business enterprises to 
develop a plan to meet the standards or good faith efforts. The 
requirements for good faith efforts must include the office of 
minority and women's business enterprises review to determine 
compliance with the plan.

(c) The labor standard for procurement from and contracts with 
veteran-owned businesses under subsection (1)(a) of this section must 
include a requirement that the recipient of the deferral consult with 
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the department of veterans affairs to develop a plan to meet the 
standards or good faith efforts. The requirements for good faith 
efforts must include the department of veterans affairs review to 
determine compliance with the plan.

(d) The department of labor and industries must consult with the 
office of minority and women's business enterprises, the department of 
veterans affairs, and the Washington apprenticeship and training 
council in setting standards and good faith efforts.  [2022 c 161 § 
6.]

Tax preference performance statement—Automatic tax preference 
expiration—Exception—2022 c 161: See notes following RCW 82.90.040.
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